
Meeting Notes 
Stelco Hamilton Community Liaison Committee (CLC) 
May 1, 2024 – Virtual Meeting 
 
CLC Members in Attendance:  
Tyler Kelly, Jochen Bezner, Peter Ipema, Kristin O’Connor, Julie Wedzinga, Manal Chaudhry 
 
Other Attendees: 
Katie Chan (Stelco) 
Dave Rivard (Stelco) 
Trevor Harris (Stelco) 
 
Welcome 
 
Review and Approval of Agenda 
The committee accepted them as presented.  The committee also accepted the draft meeting notes of the 
previous meeting. 
 
Coke Battery Performance  
Katie provided a summary of the performance of the Hamilton Works coke battery operations for Q1 2024 
based on the Method 303 environmental audits conducted on a regular basis.  Coke battery audit results 
demonstrated compliance with all 2024 limits. 
 
Tyler Kelly of the Ministry of Environment, Conservation and Parks (MECP) commented there were no issues 
with Stelco’s Q1 performance.  Tyler also thanked Stelco Hamilton Works, for hosting a Method 303 
certification course to which MECP staff attended.   
 
Community Comments 
There were no community comments/feedback. 
 
Water Discharge Permit Amendment 
Julie provided a summary of an Environmental Compliance Approval (ECA) amendment that the facility will be 
submitting to MECP to facilitate discharge of stormwater from the installation of a new private fuel outlet.  
 
Remaining 2024 Meeting Dates 
Wed. July 31 
Wed. Oct. 9 
 
Adjournment 
The next meeting is scheduled for July 31, 2024. 
 


